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DEPARTMENT OF NATIONAL DEFENCE

OFFICE OF THE MINISTER

OTTAWA
August 16, 1938.

Dear Mr. Henry;
On July 8th, the Prime Minister addressed 

a private note to Mr. Mackenzie, asking for a 
report on the application by Harry Lay, Jr., for 
admission to Royal Military College.

A report has come forward, in the 
Minister’s absence, today, of which I enclose a 
copy for the Prime Minister’s information.

It has not been the policy of the Minister 
to interfere with the rankings given by the Board of 
Selection, and in the present case, Mr. Mackenzie 
will not likely return to Ottawa prior to the opening 
of the College. If any further representations are 
to be made in this matter, I think I would have to take 
them up by telephone with the Minister at Vancouver.

H

vate Secretary

R. L. Henry, Esq.,
Private Secretary to the

Prime Minister of Canada, 
Ottawa, Ont.
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